
Meeting of the Candia Municipal Budget Committee 
Approved Minutes 
February 14th 2018 

 
Town Office Building 

 
 
 
Members Present:   

Budget Committee Chair,  Allyn Chivers, Selectman’s Rep. Susan Young, Paul 
Leblond, Jodi Hedstrom, Bob Stout, Todd Keating, and Katrina Niles, Susan Gill. 
 
Chairman Chivers opened the meeting at 7:00pm.  
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Approval of minutes from 02/03/2018. 
No changes or corrections. 
Selectman Young made a motion to accept the minutes. 
Katrina Niles Seconded the motion. 
All in favor, Bob Stout abstained as he was not at the meeting. 
 
Approval of minute from 02/08/2018 
 No changes or corrections. 
Jodi Hedstrom made a motion to accept the minutes. 
Katrina Niles seconded the motion. 
All in favor. 
 
Town Report  
 
Bob Stout asked why the property tax doesn’t show on the report. 
Selectman Young stated that the Department of Revenue doesn’t let them list that because  
Taxes are raised to satisfy the town and the school, it’s not really considered revenue, from 
what she understood. 
Chairman Chivers; will ask Donna about it. 
Chairman Chivers; asked if there were any other questions on the town report. 
 
School  Report 
Chairman Chivers;  any questions on school report. 
Discussion ensued with regards to charter schools and enrollment.   
Chairman Chivers; will have Stephanie Helmig explain at the next meeting. 
Please hear audio version for details. 
 



Chairman Chivers; asked if there were any more questions with regards to the school report? 
No further discussion. 
 
Cancelled meeting for 03/14/2018 
 Next meeting will be 04/11/2018 
 
The committee thanked Paul Leblond for his years of service on the Budget Committee and to 
the town.  This was Paul Leblonds last meeting on the Budget Committee. 
 
Motion to adjourn. 
Paul Leblond made the motion. 
Seconded by Katrina Niles. 
 
Meeting closed at 7:27pm 
 
 
 


